From: Dermot Sweeny

Sent: 2023/05/08 4:26 PM

To: Fay, Peter < Peter. Fay@brampton.ca >

Cc: Vicente, Paul - Councillor < Paul. Vicente@brampton.ca >; Santos, Rowena -

Councillor <<u>Rowena.Santos@brampton.ca</u>>; Jason Green <

Kevin Green < >; Aiden Sweeny

>

Subject: [EXTERNAL]Brampton LRT Extension

Peter: I am writing as part of the Development Team of Sweeny Holdings Inc and Greenwin Inc. for the George/Nelson and Elizabeth Street +/- 1000 residential unit Development that has been approved by Council last year. We are writing to provide our absolute support for the Brampton LRT extension whether it be on the surface or in a tunnel, This LRT is a very critical part of a much more comprehensive public transit system that will connect millions of people in the GTA, The Region of Peel and Brampton itself with far greater and easier access to jobs, homes, entertainment/cultural events, education, shopping and recreation. The Brampton LRT extension is essential to the continued Urbanization of Brampton and the GTA, to the critically important reduction in car dependency, to achieving the minimal goals for Environmental Sustainability that we require and to make a huge positive impact on the lives of the current and future citizens of Brampton.

We strongly encourage Brampton City Council to push the Province as hard as is possible to move the project forward as soon as is possible. We fully support this initiative and need all to know that this Extension is critically important to the continued investment in Developing Brampton and reaching it's potential as the great City it can easily become.

We remain committed to doing our part...

Dermot Sweeny, BArch, OAA, FRAIC, Founding Principal, Sweeny&Co. Architects Inc., Suite 1601, 134 Peter Street, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, M5V-2H2.

O (416) 971-6252